
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, February 24, 1920. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p.m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Garber, Whittaker, Blackstone, Holmburg. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of February 17 were read and 
approved. 
 

The following reports having been examined and approved by the 
Clerk and Auditor and the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies, 
it was moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the same be accepted and placed on file: 
 
Quarterly Report of the Commissioner of Public Affairs, 
 
Annual Report of the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies, 
 
Annual Report of the Commissioner of Public Affairs, and 
 
Annual Report of the Clerk and Auditor. 
 
The motion carried and the reports were ordered filed. 

 
The resignation of C. D. Hatcher, night policeman, was presented 
and read. On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by 
Commissioner Whittaker, the resignation was accepted. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by the 
Commissioner of Public Affairs and audited, were read by the 
Clerk: 
 
 
 
 

No. Fund. Claim of Amount. For 

29,405 Police C. D. 

Hatcher 

$100.00 Salary 

night 
police 

406-08 Fire Labor 
Account 

280.00 Wages 
regular 
firemen 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the bills as read be allowed and warrants 
ordered drawn for the several amounts. 



 

The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried and the bills allowed. 
 
The monthly report of the City Weigher for December having been 
examined and approved by the Mayor, the same was accepted and 
ordered filed. 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read: 
 
RESOLUTION. 

 
WHEREAS, the resolution passed and adopted January 1920, creating 
Intercepting Sewer District No. 6, fixed the bonds to be issued 
for said district at $250.00 each, and 
 
WHEREAS, it is desirable to increase the denomination of said 
bonds from $250.00 to $500.00; therefore be it 
 
RESOLVED, that the bonds of said district be and the same are 
hereby fixed at five hundred dollars each, instead of $250.00 
each as in said resolution provided. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner Garber, 
that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. 

 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried and the resolution passed and adopted. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg, 
City Clerk. 
 


